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April 29, 2022 

 

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger: 

 

I am requesting funding for the Tonopah Child Development Center Project in fiscal year 2023. 

 

The entity to receive funding for this project is Nye County at 2100 E. Walt Williams Dr., Ste. 100, 

Pahrump, NV 89048. 

 

Funding is requested to design and build a new Child Development Center, fulfilling an unmet critical 

community need. Tonopah, NV has no licensed childcare providers. Licensure by the State of Nevada 

ensures that providers meet minimum standards that protect children and provide opportunities to 

thrive, grow and develop. It also presents opportunities for low-income families to participate in 

childcare subsidies, which can only be utilized at participating licensed programs. Both the County and 

the Town of Tonopah have identified childcare as a critical need. The County is seeking federal 

assistance to help with designing and constructing a child development center to serve child and 

families in and around Tonopah, NV. The proposed Child Development Center is part of the Town's 

efforts to prevent social problems, help the community get to work, support local business' needs, and 

increase recruitment and retention efforts of critical service professionals in the area. 

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 
Congressman Steven Horsford 

4th District, Nevada 


